
From: Damon Terzaghi <DTerzaghi@nasuad.org>
To: @nasuanasua@nasuad.org

Date: 1/27/2015 12:52:55 PM
Subject: Reminder: OAA Reauthorization All-State Call TODAY

Attachments: CRS Memorandum OAA Title III 1% stop loss 3 years.pdf

**All recipients Bccd**

Dear NASUAD Members,

As a reminder, we will be hosting a call Today at 2pm eastern to discuss the OAA Reauthorization and associated 
impacts. Please be prepared to share your thoughts on the legislation, as well as any potential concerns you may 
have.

Call-in information is:

Tuesday, January 27th, 2015 
2:00 PM Eastern Time 
Phone: (888) 346-3659 
Passcode: 572060#

As a reminder, the legislation is available online at: http://www.help.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/1-20-14%20Older% 
20Americans%20Act.pdf

The most significant change from last session's OAA bill is the funding formula compromise. This formula replaces
the hold-harmless provision with a new policy that limits the amount of a decrease each state may receive based
upon demographic changes, and that does not require each state to receive a minimum share of a nationwide
funding increase. Under the new formula, a state would receive a reduction of no greater than 1% of their prior year 
grant award during FY2016, 2017, and 2018 (so, a maximum of a 3% reduction over the period). After that period, 
absent any changes in a future reauthorization or other bill, the 2018 allocation would serve as a floor for all future 
awards amounts. I have attached a CRS report estimating state-by-state impacts.

Additionally, the Senate Health, Education, Labor and Pensions (HELP) committee has scheduled an executive session 
tomorrow to mark-up the OAA reauthorization bill. We have not yet heard about any amendments or other changes 
that may come up during session, but will keep you informed as we move closer.

Damon
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As a quick follow-up, I just received a copy of a CRS memo that projects the potential impacts of the hold-harmless 
changes. The document estimates the impact on a state-by-state basis during each of the 3 federal fiscal years 
covered by the reauthorization bill. Please take a moment to review, if you have not already seen this.

I hope you all have a restful weekend,
Damon

From: Damon Terzaghi
Sent: Friday, January 23, 2015 3:44 PM
To: @nasua
Subject: OAA Reauthorization: All-State Call

**All recipients Bccd**

Dear NASUAD Members,

We will be hosting a call on Tuesday, January 27th at 2pm eastern to discuss the OAA Reauthorization and associated 
impacts. Please be prepared to share your thoughts on the legislation, as well as any potential concerns you may 
have.

Call-in information is:

Tuesday, January 27th, 2015 
2:00 PM Eastern Time 
Phone: (888) 346-3659 
Passcode: 572060#

As a reminder, the legislation is available online at: http://www.help.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/1-20-14%20Older% 
20Americans%20Act.pdf

The most significant change from last session's OAA bill is the funding formula compromise. This formula replaces
the hold-harmless provision with a new policy that limits the amount of a decrease each state may receive based
upon demographic changes, and that does not require each state to receive a minimum share of a nationwide
funding increase. Under the new formula, a state would receive a reduction of no greater than 1% of their prior year 
grant award during FY2016, 2017, and 2018 (so, a maximum of a 3% reduction over the period). After that period, 
absent any changes in a future reauthorization or other bill, the 2018 allocation would serve as a floor for all future 
awards amounts.

Additionally, the Senate Health, Education, Labor and Pensions (HELP) committee has scheduled an executive session 
on Wednesday to mark-up the OAA reauthorization bill. We have not yet heard about any amendments or other 
changes that may come up during session, but will keep you informed as the date comes closer.

Damon

Sent: Tuesday, January 20, 2015 2:36 PM

http://www.help.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/1-20-14%20Older%20Americans%20Act.pdf
http://www.help.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/1-20-14%20Older%20Americans%20Act.pdf


Subject: Alexander, Murray, Burr, Sanders Introduce Legislation to Support Social and Nutrition Services for Nearly 12 
Million U.S. Seniors

Contact:
Margaret Atkinson / Jim Jeffries (Alexander): 202-224-2465 

Helen Hare (Murray): 202-224-5398
Rachel Hicks (Burr): 202-228-1616 

Mike Briggs (Sanders): 202-224-5141

Alexander, Murray, Burr, Sanders Introduce Legislation to Support
Social and Nutrition Services for Nearly 12 Million U.S. Seniors

WASHINGTON, D.C., Jan. 20 -U.S. Senate health committee Chairman Lamar Alexander (R-Tenn.) and 
Ranking Member Patty Murray (D-Wash.) with Senators Richard Burr (R-N.C.) and Bernie Sanders (I-Vt.) 
today introduced the Older Americans Act Reauthorization Act of 2015, legislation that supports social and 
nutrition services—from Meals on Wheels to senior centers—for nearly 12 million seniors.

“This legislation will help more than 150,000 seniors in Tennessee—and millions more throughout the 
country—by providing the support they need to live healthier, more independent lives as they age,” said 
Alexander. “This bill also strengthens the program to help ensure quality of care in nursing homes—giving 
peace of mind to residents and their families.”

“We should be doing everything we can to support our seniors in leading healthy, fulfilling lives,” said 
Murray. “I'm proud that from putting in place stronger elder abuse protections to ensuring funding for Meals 
on Wheels, this legislation makes important improvements to the care and resources available to seniors in 
Washington state and across the country.”

“The Older Americans Act is an important law for many of our seniors, particularly our most vulnerable,” said 
Burr. “I'm pleased that my colleagues and I are moving forward today to reauthorize this law and to ensure that 
the services it provides reach those who most need it. As more and more senior citizens choose to make North 
Carolina their home, it's vital that funding for programs like Meals and Wheels reflects where seniors are 
moving.”

“In 2015, in the United States of America, seniors should not be worried about how they will get their next 
meal,” said Sanders. “They should have the supports available to them to remain in their homes and 
communities. Seniors in Vermont and around this country deserve to live with dignity and with a sense of 
security, and the Older Americans Act helps to provide that.”

In addition to providing grants to states for senior social and nutrition services, the reauthorization also aims to 
protect vulnerable elders from abuse by increasing existing abuse screening and prevention efforts. This 
includes programs to ensure that all residents of a long-term care facility have access to an ombudsman. The 
reauthorization streamlines federal level administration of programs, promotes effective use of transportation 
services, and improves coordination between programs at the federal, state, and local levels. The reauthorization 
also adjusts the formula that allots state grants to account for geographic changes in the older population.
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The Older Americans Act has been due for reauthorization since 2011.

# # #

For access to this release and Chairman Alexander's other statements, click here.

http://www.help.senate.gov/newsroom/press/?groups=Chair

